Rabbi Dovid Asher appointed
to governor’s new commission
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n August 24, Gov. Terry

McAuliffe signed Execu-
tive Order number 69 to estab-
lish The Commonwealth Com-
mission on Diversity, Equity, and
Inclusion.

The commission is chaired
by Rabbi Jack Moline, executive
director of Interfaith Alliance,
and Chief Deputy Attorney
General Cynthia Hudson.

The membership of the
commission  represents  the
broad diversity of Virginia and
includes community religious
leaders, minority leaders, elect-

ed officials, and educators from
across the state.

Rabbi Dovid Asher serves
on the subcommittee for racial
healing led by Jonathan Zur,
CEO and president of Virginia
Center for Inclusive Communi-
ties.

In the aftermath of the events
in Charlottesville, the governor
sought to confront hatred, big-
otry and violence. It’s written in
the Executive Order, “It would
be naive to think that any one
commission can solve the prob-
lems of inequality, intolerance,

and violence that this nation
has wrestled with throughout
its existence. However, by fo-
cusing narrowly on the circum-
stances that led to the events in
Charlottesville, we can develop
actionable proposals to bolster
the many other efforts happen-
ing across this government and
this Commonwealth to erase ha-
tred, bigotry, and intolerance in
Virginia and replace them with
diversity, equity, and inclusion.”

The commission is charged
with identifying intolerant laws,
identifying partnerships to pro-
mote a culture of diversity, and
hosting events to promote public
dialogue. In addition, the com-
mission 1s to explore reasons
behind extremism, recommend

best practices for identifying
extremists, and collecting best
practices on assisting individuals
who have already succumbed to
extremist groups. The final re-
port is due to be submitted to the
Governor by Nov. 15, 2018.

Other subcommittees in-
clude racial narrative, separa-
tion, and the law. The Kellogg
Foundation will be assisting in
the facilitation of these meetings
and outcomes.

The first meeting took place
on October 10. At that time, in
his video remarks, the governor
encouraged the commission to
be results-driven and critical in
its work; hopefully Virginia will
be at the forefront of inclusion.
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